PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Annual Meeting held 10th May 2007 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillors

In the uncontested election, all previous members, except Bob Twiddy who did not stand, were re-elected and a new councillor, Sheila Campbell, was elected.   The Chairman welcomed Sheila and introductions were made.   This still leaves one vacancy on the council and this will be advertised on the notice board.   Members to encourage interested villagers to put themselves forward for co-option.

Election of Officers

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Trevor King and John LeQuesne respectively, were re-elected unopposed.   Representatives on PC committees and outside bodies were then elected;  the list of councillors on the notice board and website will be updated.

Matters arising from previous meeting

 The planning application for the portacabin at The Woodlands, Broxmore Lane, has been withdrawn.   The SDC Enforcement Officer to be asked to chase this urgently.   Two of the three signs on the A36 to the Biffa Quarry and Landfill site have been removed but the remaining one has been left for safety reasons.   It was decided to insist that this be removed too and if a sign is necessary, the wording should be changed as it is no longer a quarry.   It has been confirmed by WCC Highways that there is a 7.5 T weight limit on Newton Lane.

Memorial Ground Trust

A contractor has been appointed for the new cricket nets facility and R2 funding agreed.   A South Wilts. Area Grant is to be applied for.   A new planning application for the Multi-Use Games Area has been made.   This will involve a slight change in the position of the cricket nets and the removal of one cherry tree.   Another tree will be planted nearby to replace this.   Sport England advise that the orientation of the tennis court should be north-south (not east-west as requested by some users).

Best Kept Village Competition

Whiteparish has entered the competition again this year.   Villagers are asked to take care where they dispose of garden waste.

Recycling in Whiteparish

The SDC Waste Minimisation Officer has arranged that cans, glass, paper and cardboard can be disposed of at the Whiteparish Service Station at Brickworth Corner. 

Planning

Two new councillors were appointed to the Planning Committee, which now comprises Dave Boakes, 

Trevor King, John LeQuesne and Stuart McWilliam.   John LeQuesne explained the principles involved in making recommendations on behalf of the Parish Council;  extra hard copies of the SDC Local Plan to be obtained for members.   Trevor King stated that any large or controversial planning applications would be considered by the full Parish Council.

John LeQuesne presented a report on two recent planning applications made at Brickworth.   07/8005 is for “Retrospective creation of a designated Site Operations Area” – it was decided to recommend approval, as this seems to be a pragmatic step to achieve site restoration as soon as possible.   07/8006 is to re-phase the extraction of sand and back-filling.   It was decided to object;  the new sequence appears to be illogical and also no PPC Environment Agency permit has been obtained.  

Signage from A36 to Whiteparish

Some discussion took place about the best signage for the A36 junction with Common Road  (Copse Corner) and at Brickworth traffic lights to ensure that lorries aiming for Jewsons, BKG or other destinations in Common Road do not come through the village centre.   It was decided to ask the Highways Authority for advice, and meanwhile to ask that the order for a “Whiteparish” sign to replace “Cowesfield” be put on hold.

Letter of objection to Unitary Authority bid

The Clerk had drawn up a suggested letter of objection.   John LeQuesne proposed adding two extra points:  setting up of a unitary authority would involve a lack of local democracy and parish councils had not been considered as key stake holders in the consultation.   It was agreed that these points should be included.   Clerk to finalise and send letter of objection to the Secretary of State.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 14th June 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG


  E-mail DandA.Boakes@care4free.net 

